

Headteacher: Mrs Fiona Sharp Telephone: (01609) 774050

e-mail: admin@broomfield.n-yorks.sch.uk

Registered Charity No. 1045827

Broomfield School Broomfield Avenue Northallerton North Yorkshire DL7 8RG



September Right of the Month Article 12

You have the right to say what you think and to be listened to.

Friday 5th September 2025 Letter 1

NEXT WEEK AT SCHOOL

Monday 9 th September	Y3-6 KS2 Mr Scaife Sports club	
Tuesday 10 th September		
Wednesday 11 th September	6.00pm Karate Club (external provider)	
Thursday 12 th September	Y1/2 Mr Scaife after school sports club	
Friday 13 th September	ay 13 th September KS1 celebration assembly	
	Mr Darcy Football after school	

Attendance for each year group this week is:				Well done this week to Reception! Our new
Reception	100%	Year 4	94.4%	reception children have the highest attendance in
Year 1	95.9%	Year 5	96.4%	school this week – well done!
Year 2	93.9%	Year 6	99%	
Year 3	96.7%	Whole School	96.6%	Please remember to call us before 9.00am if your
Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Fiona Sharp				child is absent.
Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mr Dave Fenn				If you don't contact us, we will call you and work
Safeguarding Governor – Mr Richard Shuttleworth			vorth	down our contact list.
				If we still cannot contact you, we may come to your
				house to do a welfare check.

Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back to a new school year and a very special welcome to all of our new children and families. I hope you enjoyed a lovely summer break and were able to spend quality time together with friends and family.

We have been so impressed with the calm, settled, and focused way that children have returned after the holidays. They have come back looking smart in their uniforms and well prepared for the day ahead -thank you for your support in this. Our new start time procedures have also helped children to head straight into class and quickly settle into their learning.

Our Reception children have made a wonderful start, arriving each morning with big smiles and plenty of enthusiasm for their learning. It has been lovely to see how quickly they are becoming part of our school community.

The children have also been excited to discover the improvements made to the school over the summer - and there are even more to look forward to in the coming weeks!

We are delighted to welcome new staff members to the Broomfield family. Mrs Hall who has been fantastic teaching Year 2 and supporting them in their learning adventures and Miss Lycett has made a brilliant start leading our brand-new preschool, opening up the Broomfield family to its youngest learners. We continue to send our very best wishes to Mrs Sharp and look forward to welcoming her back once she has made a full recovery.

NAMING ITEMS

Please ensure that names are on items of clothes and packed lunch boxes. When children remove jumpers, if they are found and named we can return them to your child, otherwise they go in the lost property box in the main entrance.

More importantly too is that **packed lunch boxes must be named**. The lunch boxes go on a trolley in the hall and there are often some that are duplicates. We cannot risk a child eating the wrong lunch due to allergies. We will be monitoring these next weeks to ensure they are labelled. Many thanks.

APPROPRIATE CLOTHING FOR ALL WEATHERS

This time of the year, the weather can be unpredictable, and rain can follow sunny days. Please can children have raincoats and/or warm coats appropriate for the weather conditions. We have had a few occasions this week when children were not prepared to go out at lunch or break when it was wet and it is vital children get out for fresh air and a run around when they can. Many Thanks

TERM DATES

The term dates are on the school website under the Parent Information Tab – Term dates. Please be mindful of these dates when booking holidays especially with the new government guidance regarding attendance.

CLASS DOJO

This is an excellent way of communicating with school downloaded free onto your phone. All our communication is done through this so please do call at the office if you are struggling to access it. Please be mindful that teaching staff rarely access Dojo messages during the teaching times of the day, (they are busy teaching), therefore please contact the school office if you have an important message to pass on that day.

FRIDAY CELEBRATION ASSEMBLY

On a Friday we have our celebration assembly. Children can bring certificates, trophies etc that they get outside of school and share them in the assembly. There are also lots of certificates we give out from school. We alternate between KS1/KS2 each Friday. Please see the weekly diary above to know which week it is. It is always wonderful to see the many varied things our children do outside school and share in their success.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Claire Lamb

Mr David Fenn

Arete Primary Lead Deputy Headteacher

FUTURE DATES FOR YOUR DIARY - More will be added soon...

Date	Event		
Wednesday 17 th September	Y1/2 Multi skills competition		
Wednesday 17 th September	Y5 Swimming session begins		
Wednesday 24 th September	Y5/6 Quick sticks hockey		
W/c 29 th September	Parent Teacher Consultation evenings		
Wednesday 1 st October	Y3/4 Quick sticks hockey		
Wednesday 8 th October	Y5/6 Girls football competition		
Wednesday 15 th October	Y5/6 Football		
Friday 24 th October	School closed for training day		
	Break up for half term		
Monday 3rd November	School opens for Autumn 2		
Tuesday 8 th December	Whole School Pantomime Visit		
Friday 19 th December	Break up for the Christmas holidays at 2.30pm		